All Hallows Catholic High School

Crabtree Avenue • Penwortham • Preston • Lancashire • PR1 0LN T: 01772 746121 • F: 01772 908502 • E: enquiries@allhallows.lancs.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mr C J Riding M.A. B.A.



Dear Parents

Newsletter No. 27 - 20 April 2018

Section 48 Inspection Report

This report has been sent home to parents today. I am sure you will agree that it is a superb report, with 9 outstanding judgements out of 9. Congratulations to the RE Department and to the whole school community on this fantastic report.

Exam Invigilators

We are currently seeking new invigilators for the May-June exam season. If you are interested in joining our invigilator team, please contact Mr B McMullen at the school on 01772 746121 or e-mail enquiries@allhallows.lancs.sch.uk

School Attendance

Please could parents ensure school is informed before the end of the morning form period of a child's absence. This must be done on a daily basis otherwise our Attendance Officer will contact parents / carers. This is to ensure that we know the child is safe.

Is Your Child Eligible for Free School Meals and Pupil Premium?

There is now a new Free School Meal / Pupil Premium form for parents to complete. If you think you may be eligible please complete the attached form and return it to the school or direct to: Pupil Access Team South, Level 1, Christ Church Precinct, County Hall, Preston, PR1 8XJ.

Mobile Phones

Reminder of the change to the Mobile Phone Policy, which came into force on Monday 15 January 2018. From that date any pupil using the mobile phone in school will have the phone removed, the phone will be taken to the School Office from where the pupil can collect it at the end of the day but the punishment for this will now be an automatic Friday Night Detention.

This is to help parents who have, in the past, had to come into school to collect the mobile phone once it had been removed. We are very proud of our pupils and the sensible way in which the vast majority of them comply with the school rules about mobile phones. In short, pupils are not allowed to use mobile phones during school hours, anyone doing so will have the phone removed. Thank you for your continued support in this area.



PTFA Family Quiz Night

Friday 27 April 2018 at 7.00 p.m.

Longton Bowling Club

Tickets £2.00 available from school or from

Mrs Trafford on 07957 659230

School Meals

Menus for the week commencing Monday 23 April 2018. Soup 82p, Salads £1.79 – £2.55, Potatoes 66p, Baked Beans 66p.

Monday: Freshly Made Steak Casserole & Yorkshire Pudding served with Mashed

Potatoes and Vegetables £1.99. Crunchy Chicken Fillet Wrap served with Salad £1.73. Roasted BBQ Vegetable Enchilada served with Salad £1.58.

Salad: Tuna Nicoise £1.79. **Soup:** Cream of Onion 82p.

Tuesday: Freshly Baked Sausage Roll served with Mashed Potatoes & Baked Beans

£1.99. Smothered Chicken served with Mashed Potatoes & Vegetables£1.99. Cauliflower & Broccoli Pasta Bake £1.58.

Salad: Chicken £1.79. **Soup:** Leek & Potato 82p.

Wednesday: Pasta with Beef Bolognese Sauce served with Garlic Bread £1.99. Mexican

Chicken Wrap served with Salad £1.73. Pasta with Quorn Bolognese Sauce

served with Garlic Bread £1.99.

Salad: Ham & Pickle £1.79. **Soup:** Minestrone 82p.

Thursday: Home Cooked Gammon & Pineapple served with Chips & Vegetable £1.99.

Breaded Chicken Goujons with a Chilli Sauce served with Chips &

Vegetables £1.99. Quorn Sausages served with Chips & Vegetables £1.99. CHIPS 73p (May only be purchased with another product).

Salad: Ploughman's: Ham, Cheese, Pickle & Crusty Bread £1.79.

Soup: Pea & Ham 82p.

Friday: Healthy Jumbo Fish Fingers with a BBQ Sauce, Wedges & Vegetables £1.99.

Chicken Curry £1.99. Cheese & Tomato Pasta £1.58.

Salad: Prawns £2.55. **Soup:** Vegetable 82p

Each day a selection of freshly prepared Sandwiches, Wraps, Hot & Cold Paninis, Salads, Jacket Potatoes, Pasta Pots & Pizza will be available. For any special requests, please see a member of our highly trained Catering Team.

(All items are subject to availability)

FOOD ALLERGIES AND INTOLERANCES

IF YOU HAVE ANY CONCERNS, PLEASE SPEAK TO A MEMBER OF OUR CATERING TEAM. ALSO, PLEASE BE AWARE ALL OUR FOOD PRODUCTS MAY CONTAIN TRACES OF NUTS.

Yours sincerely

Mr C J Riding Headteacher